English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

May 24, 2007

John Lindley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Lindley, Patricia Wysong, Diego Amador,,and Valerie Alleman.

Visitors present:  None.

It was moved by Diego, seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the April 19, 2007 meeting as presented.

Open Resident Forum: 
There were no additional residents in attendance or correspondence to present.
Budget & Financial Report:

There was no budget or financial report presented.
Web Site:

John reported that he has received recommendation on four companies to host a bulletin posting site on our web site which he will review for a recommendation before the next meeting.  John also reported that he will be writing up a code of conduct, when using the bulletin posting site, for consideration at the next meeting.
Lawn Care:

It was moved by Pat, seconded by Diego and passed unanimously to accept the proposal from Lake State for upgrading the two older trails and monthly weed maintenance as presented if the quote does, in fact, include the entire area.

Discussion was held regarding seeding the area around the ponds with John requesting that Valerie show him exactly where the location is so it can be presented to Lake Side for consideration in the Fall

Discussion was held regarding the previous board’s action allowing residents to plant trees in the commons areas as long as a request was made to the board including a drawing of planting locations and type of trees proposed for planting so that we could ensure that the commons areas remain consistent with the plan developed by the original developer.

Valerie indicated that she had planted two silver maple trees in the commons area behind her home and suggested that the board consider purchasing several trees for planting around the pond area.  The board concurred that these trees and placement were acceptable.

Pat requested permission to replace one of the flowering bushes from the original plantings which has died and permission to place mulch around the bushes in the commons area along the path north of her property.  The board concurred that this would be acceptable.  

Summer Party:

The date of August 21, 2007 was selected as the date for the Summer Party.  John will be sending an e-mail out to all board members requesting area business donations to use for drawings at the Summer Party.  A notice of the Summer Party will be sent to all residents when plans are complete.

New Business:
Diego presented a complaint from neighbors about lawn clippings on the sidewalks.  Discussion was held regarding who had the authority to mandate removal of law clippings from sidewalks.  It was determined that information regarding removal of lawn clippings, as a matter of consideration to your neighbors, can be placed on the web site and included in the next notice to all residents.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 20, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at Pat’s house at 1555 Groombridge.

As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the June 20, 2007 regular meeting.
